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Somerton Somerset TA11 7HG
Tel. 01963 240667
Fax. 01963 240230
Minutes of the Committee meeting of the Ladies Section of Wheathill Golf Club

held on
Date     Wednesday 22nd May at 6.30.pm.
Venue:  Wheathill Golf Club
       Present 


Ann Gates
 AG          `
Ladies Captain 





Joan Stone
 JS

Vice Captain




Judith Rowsell
 JR

Competition Secretary

Sue Harrop                 SH

Handicap Secretary

Caroline Wolfe
 CW

Secretary

Linda Johnson
 LJ

County Delegate

Kath James                 KJ

New Members Delegate

 
Kirsty Waterton
 KW
Committee Member/Eclectic
1. Apologies for absence:


Helen Lane

 HL

Treasurer
     




Melanie Brewin 
 MB

Past Captain  
2. Approval of minutes of previous meeting. 
Approval of the minutes held on 17th April were accepted as an accurate record
Proposed by KJ    Seconded by SH            Signed by AG
3. A -  Matters arising from the Ladies Committee Meeting 
· The memorial book has been updated by Ann Scott’s husband. DG has organised a bottle of wine as a thank you.
· Maryland Classic –one lady requires another qualifier. She can play but will not be eligible for prizes

· AG will send out a reminder about putting qualifying cards in the ladies competition box after medal and stableford competitions. If the cards are not put in the box after inputting on the computer, SH has to return to the club to collect them later, which is unreasonable.
 B – Report from the Main Committee Meeting 
Report from main committee April 2019

Chris Whyntie reported that unauthorised people were getting keys from behind the bar to open the computer cupboard. The keys are now to be kept in the pro shop.

 Dave Gregory reported that £112 had been raised on the quiz night for the junior section.

 Geoff Brewin reminded everyone that the defib training was taking place in June and urged everyone to take part.

Simon was very busy and settling in well. Everyone is reminded of clubhouse etiquette, polite to staff, mobiles off, hats off, golf shoes off etc.

 Andy McDougal attended the meeting and explained his role as diary coordinator.

 The duck house has been refurbished and is back in position.

 New cards have been produced with new rules on the back

 Alan Frith asked why supplementary rounds are not played from the white tees Chris Whyntie stated that this is the congu ruling. Mike Stayner said that some seniors found the white tees very difficult and asked if there could be some relaxation of their position for seniors. Andrew replied that the positioning was up to the green staff, but consideration was given to the seniors on medal and stableford days.

In view of the large amount of ink being used in the printer, a book will be place next to the printer for people to log their use of the printer.

 Gin had received a number of comments about the web site not being up and running. Andrew was to investigate with Jim O`connor when it would be working.

Many members are able to attend the resuscitation and defibrillator training on 6th June. 

CW suggested she might be able to organise another date where Carey Wolfe and herself would repeat the training for those unable to attend. Unfortunately, it is now apparent there are governance rules in place which will not allow for this. 
4.  Lady Captain’s Report 
This has been a busy month with several competitions taking place. The first 2 rounds of the pro captains challenge have been played, with the next booked for mid June.The first round of the trimatch was played here on April 25th. I`m sure Joan will update you on the result.

The Margaritta was played in very tricky conditions with strong winds. Well done to everyone who took part. A large number of ladies enjoyed a round of golf and tea to celebrate 220 years with Jean Crossman, Heather Bush and Sue Bowring. Thanks to the birthday girls for such an enjoyable day.

 On May 2nd , I took a team to Brean for a friendly match. It was the first time many had played there. It proved challenging at times as the wind got up. The result was a friendly 2-2 draw. As the month progressed there were more competitions, the Judith Rowsell mixed alliance, the B.H F, played on a very cold wet day, and the Coronation foursomes.

 Our invitation day was played on a lovely day with 14 pairs of ladies taking part, representing 9 different golf clubs. This year we trialled, a buffet meal eating as we came in. I think generally this was very successful and Vicki would like to include this in our mixed and ladies open next year.

 Finally the month was topped by my parachute jump. Certainly an experience, one that I won`t be repeating, but I am glad that I have done it. I have photos and a video which I will run on my charity bowmaker day. I have now collected £900 , so hopefully I will collect more than £1000 when all my sponsors have paid .

 I am looking forward now to our next 2 interleague matches and our Rogers cup match. Good luck to everyone who is playing. I would love to get through to the next round, but enjoying the day and doing our best is much more important than the result.
5. Lady Vice-Captain’s Report
First Tri-match was played on 25th April at Wheathill

Results:

 
Points

Wheathill
151

Long Sutton
157

Cricket-St-Thomas
151

Next match to be played at Long Sutton on 24th June

Friendly Match was played at Brean on 2nd May

The result was a draw 2:2

Next Friendly will be at home to Weymouth on 11th June.
6. Treasurer’s Report

	
	MEETING-MAY 2019
	2019
	2018
	

	Date
	Comp
	Entries
	Income
	Expenses
	Profit
	Entries
	Profit
	

	APRIL
	Tuppy Trophy
	10
	30
	27
	3
	16
	5
	

	APRIL
	Shire Trophy
	12
	36
	32
	4
	8
	2
	

	04.04.19
	Medal - Midweek  
	4
	12
	10
	2
	0
	0
	

	07.04.19
	Medal - Weekend
	15
	45
	11
	34
	0
	0
	

	14.04.19
	S'Ford - Weekend (Triers)
	17
	51
	42
	9
	9
	5
	

	23.04.19
	S'Ford - Midweek (Triers)
	18
	54
	46
	8
	17
	9
	

	27.04.19
	Margarita Cocktail
	32
	96
	86
	10
	20
	6
	

	
	TOTALS
	108
	324
	254
	70
	70
	27
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	MONEY AT BANK  : 21.05.19
	 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Current A/C Available Money
	£913.51
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Reserve A/C
	£590.50
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Charity A/C- 2019 - Canine Partners
	£936.81
	
	
	
	
	
	


	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


7. Competition Secretary’s Report 
Nothing to report this month
8. Handicap Secretary’s Report
HANDICAP SECRETARY’S REPORT  MAY 2019

APRIL STABLEFORD

23.04.19

Division 1

1ST  Sue Rees 34pts

2ND Janette Stewart 33pts

3RD Caroline Wolfe 31pts 

Division 2

1st   Fiona Cruse 33pts

2nd Gaye Volk 32pts

3rd  Valerie Hyldon 31pts

 (18 entrants)

The best score from ladies with a handicap of 30 plus is the winner of the Triers Trophy.  The winner was Sue Adams 33pts on countback.

MAY STABLEFORD

09.05.19

Division 1

1ST  Jill Byrne 32 pts

Division 2

1ST  Valerie Hyldon 30 pts

2ND  Karen Forward 29 pts

 (8 entrants)

11/05.19

Division 1

1ST  Sue Ovland 33pts

2ND  Jen Warmington 30pts

Division 2

1ST  Sue Moon 26pts

2ND  Sylvia Bates 26pts

(8 entrants)

The best bronze division stableford score in the May competitions is eligible to play for the Barlow Cup in the Bronze County meeting which is to be held on August 8th at Wheathill this year. The player with the best bronze division stableford score in May was Valerie Hyldon and she has indicated that she will be entering.

MAY MEDALS

02.05.19

1ST  Gaye Volk 75

2ND  Les Wills 76

3RD   Jill Byrne 76

Lowest gross; Les Wills 88

 (8 entrants)

05.05.19

1ST  Jennie Starkey 64

2ND Jen Warmington 72

3RD Sue Harrop 74

Lowest gross; Jen Warmington 89

 (18 entrants)

The best silver division medal score in the May competitions is eligible to play for the Dickinson Cup in the Silver County meeting which is to be held at Farrington on Aug 29th this year. The silver division player with the best medal score in May was Jen Warmington. She is undecided yet as to whether she will enter, but has till the end of the month to let me know as I am able to offer the chance to the runner up. 

HANDICAP REDUCTIONS

Jennie Starkey 26 to 23

HANDICAP INCREASES

Sue Bamping 21 to 22

Anne Carroll 24 to 25

Rachael Farthing 19 to 20

Marion Hodgson 31 to 32

Karen Woodward 32 to 33

Sue Adams 30 to 31

Ann Gates 16 to 17

Liz Mettam 31 to 32

NEW HANDICAPS

Angie Gould has put in her 3 cards and she will be playing off 30. This is taking into account the scores on her 3 cards and the fact that she had a handicap of 22 before her 3 year break through injury. Her handicap will be monitored by the handicap committee when she puts in qualifiers.

Muriel Coe has transferred from another club with a handicap of 26.

HANDICAP NEWS

1.
The WHS (World Handicapping System) will not now be starting in January. The reason given is that more time is needed for everyone to be ready. The date is now likely to be November 2020. So handicapping will continue as it is now for the rest of this year and most of next year. This will give time for all courses to be slope rated and players to be educated about the changes to the handicapping system under the WHS.

2.
I have asked Ann to send a reminder to ladies who have entered medal and stableford competitions that they must put their card in the box even if they fail to complete their round for whatever reason.
9. County Delegate’s Report 
I attended the meeting at Burnham and Barrow on May 20th in Linda`s place. The main points were:

1.
July 1st-5th is the South West intercounties match week at Woodbury Park. If anyone can go and support the team, it would be appreciated.

2.
There are now 70 girls in coaching squads with varying handicaps.

3.
 Janet Fear confirmed that the WWHS would not now come into operation until Nov 2020. Training will be available at the end of the year.

4.
If anyone would like to train as a referee, please contact Janet.

5.
Entries are very poor so far for all competitions, please check what is available and consider entering.

6.
Next year the Fowler Locke broaches will be a 4BBB competition held late April at Tall Pines.

7.
The assessors have completed 3 courses so far and have 7 more scheduled, so are on schedule.

8.
Insurance is expected to be included in our affiliation fees from next year.

9.
There are vacancies for Competition Secretary, Assistant Competition Secretary and County Junior organiser. If anyone is interested please contact the secretary, Lesley Matthews.
10. New Members Report
We have had two new lady members during May.  Muriel Coe and Jane Nicholas.  I have spoken to Muriel who was doing her induction last Thursday.   Due to health concerns, she will probably only play 11 holes.   Jane Nicholas has also joined, but so far I have left messages for her but not spoken to her.  I will continue to try to make contact.

11. Juniors 
Since the last meeting the Junior Squad have played in two of the four league Events at Taunton and Pickeridge and here at Wheathill. For the first outing we had a full team of five including two new members. The course was in fine condition and the boys enjoyed their rounds but placings in the final results eluded us. A week later on home turf we had a squad of four and Oscar came second in his division winning a medal and two points for the Club running score. The third event is on Sunday rearranged at Burnham and Berrow and we only have a team of two due to it being half term.

Thanks must be recorded for the support of the event at Wheathill from Judith Roswell, David Gregory, Peter Dunford, Tim Wray and Chris Whyntie and of course the Pro Shop, Green keepers and Catering staff, without whom the day would not have been such a huge success. It will be three years before we will be hosts again.

The Junior Open is on Sunday 9th June and entries are starting to trickle in. All volunteers on the day will be very welcome though I imagine the field may not be in the 40’s as it was for the League event.
12. Starters for Mens and Ladies Competitions 
· Mixed Charity Bowmaker 22.6.19 – Paul Hardy to start
· Rainbow Maker 25.5.19 – CJ to start as MB is away. JS to close
· Lintern Trophy 26.5.19 – JS to start
13. Correspondence 
There was no correspondence
14. AOB
· AG voiced concern that the Ladies Committee Trophy for the best gross medals looks too small. The committee agreed a slightly larger version would be preferable, to be chosen by AG on viewing. The cost will be around £30.00

· AG has compiled the list of 10 New common golf rules which will be emailed to all lady members. These will also be laminated and put on the loo doors in the ladies changing rooms. AG to email them  to all lady members
CT to laminate and organise.

· LJ was thanked for her list of etiquette. This will also be distributed one week later - by AG
· KJ is currently organising the publicity for the ladies section. She requested that any articles seen in the paper be brought in and put on the noticeboard in the ladies changing room. 
She has also being sent the results of the mixed and men’s competitions – despite not being their publicity representative.  

· LJ brought up the issue of double booking matches on Saturdays when there are ladies competitions already bppked. Eg: there are 2 Avalon matches on the same Saturday as the Mixed Charity Bowmaker. The suggestion of moving all ladies competitions to Sundays was suggested, but after discussion rejected as it was felt better to spread the competitions over both weekend days.  It was suggested that the Mixed Charity Bowmaker could be moved to August which tends to be less busy, with the Paul Nickols played on the date of the Owl Trophy which has now been dropped
AG to politely request that the captains of the 3 Counties and Avalon teams not book their matches on Ladies Competition days unless they start after 1pm
· At the last meeting the committee agreed to adopt a culture of respect with regard to the term ‘bandit’. This term had been used on a casual basis by some members, but was felt to be offensive as it is suggestive of cheating. JR reported that one of our lady members had since used the term at Ladies invitation day, with the visiting player being extremely upset. 
AG to send out a note to all lady members about this issue. CW offered to draft.
· LJ informed the committee that Wheathill is being rated next Tuesday for the new slope system. Currently our course does not have a valid course measurement certificate, which will be required by the end of this year. 
AG to feed back at the next main committee meeting

· It has been noted that the printer ink cartridges have had to be replaced frequently recently– suggesting that may be being used for private printing. Everyone must now record any printing in the book by the printer. There was a question whether cleaning the heads might be the problem, rather than the cartridges running out? Buying a laser printer might also be a cheaper option in the long term. 
There being no further business the meeting was closed at 19.35
Date of next meeting:  Wednesday 19th June 2019  - 6.30pm
Location: Wheathill Golf Club
Signed as correct …………………………….. Date …………
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